Summary of comments received from Member States on the draft country programme document for Bosnia and Herzegovina, 2015-2019.  The comments were incorporated in the final version of the country programme.
France
 
We thank UNDP for the presentation of the draft CPD, and would like to share the four following comments :

1) The programme document is introduced by an admission of failure for the past years, without endorsing any responsibility and obviously not really trying to upgrade for the future

2) The document minimizes the role of the European Union (EU), including as lessor and places the UNDP as a local leader, especially as regards the dialogue with politicians. This highlights two key points despite the announcement effects: 
a. The obvious failure of dialogue with and between politicians even more while assessing the situation given 
b. The risk that the UNDP blurs the strategy hammered by EU who provides a project and not just a right to draw on infinite funds that initiate a form of "Africanization" of the country.
3) The document provides no real support for the only driving force of the country, the NGOs.
4) The document does not really mention the immediate situation relating to flooding. The gravity of the situation would justify some adjustments to the 2015-2019 programme.


Japan
1) The damages caused by the recent floods in May 2014 has negatively affected the socio-economic development of BiH. Since the beginning of the floods, the UNDP has been tasked as the principal organization in international donor coordination efforts, and it is expected that UNDP will also play a key role in the recovery and reconstruction efforts in medium and long term. However, at this stage, UNDP's expected role in the recovery and reconstruction efforts is not defined in the current programme.
2) Since the report on joint recovery needs assessment was issued by the UN, World Bank, EU and the BiH authorities on June 18, 2014, based on the results of the assessment, the UNDP should add "recovery and reconstruction efforts" to the programme before its planned adoption in September 2014.
Sweden

Positive
1) The proposed programme is realistic and in line with the country’s needs.  The Programme is aligned with the UNDAF 2015-2019.  The Programme complements with the EU strategy paper, RCC strategy, main bilateral donors strategies (Sida, SDC, USAID).
2) Areas and the main target groups of the UNDP Programme are well prioritized and selected.  “Delivery as one” approach might reach good results.

3) The main external risks are well identified.  “Early warning” approach seems to be a good model for monitoring the overall situation in Bosnia and Herzegovina.

4) Internal mechanism for M&E (“One United Nations”) is in place and functional, so far.

5) Plan to disaggregate data by sex and other target groups in order to more precisely measure a contribution is a good initiative.

Negative

1) Programme areas slightly too broad.  A little more focus would probably increase effectiveness.

2) Indicators not always clearly linked to goals.  Difficult to see logic behind choice of indicators.
 

